
   

                                                                                               
                                                                                                                                

 
Traffic and Transportation Committee  

Public Hearing Report 
 

 
DATE:  June 4, 2025 
TIME:  6:30 PM 
 
Committee Members Present   Committee Members Absent  
Thomas Barlotta, Chairman of the Board  James Pistilli 
Danny Venuto, Chair, Traffic & Transportation Owen Reiter 
Robert DiGennaro      Anthony Rapacciuolo 
John Felicetti      John Tabacco 
Claudio Perfetto      
Charles Setteducato 
      
        
Board Members Present 
Jeff Geary 
Jerry Goldman 
Al Klingele      
              
Staff 
Stacey Wertheim, District Manager  
 
Guests 
James Shipp, Resident requesting One-way conversion 
 
Public Contact 
None 
 
Agenda 
James Shipp, resident of Carlton Avenue between Vernon Avenue and Foster Road, is requesting a 
one-way conversion of this roadway due to dangerous traffic conditions.  Numerous accidents have 
been reported.  The majority of residents support the conversion. A signed Petition Sheet was 
provided and is on file in the Community Board office. 
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MOTION 
MOTION FOR THE CONVERSION OF CARLTON AVENUE FROM A TWO-WAY STREET TO A ONE-
WAY STREET 

WHEREAS, Carlton Avenue, located between Vernon Avenue and Foster Road, currently operates as 
a two-way street; and 

WHEREAS, an overwhelming majority of community members have expressed support for the 
conversion of Carlton Avenue into a one-way street to improve traffic safety and efficiency; and 

WHEREAS, conducting a feasibility study by DOT would help evaluate the potential benefits, 
challenges, and impact of converting Carlton Avenue from a two-way to a one-way street. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED Community Board 3 formally supports the request to the 
Department of Transportation (DOT) to initiate the process for conducting a feasibility study regarding 
the conversion of Carlton Avenue from a two-way street to a one-way street for the section of Carlton 
Avenue from Vernon Avenue to Foster Road. 

VOTE: In favor 6; Opposed 0; Abstentions 0 
Barlotta Y; Venuto Y; DiGennaro Y; Felicetti Y; Perfetto Y; Setteducato Y 
Motion Passes 
 
New Business - None 
 
Old Business - None 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Danny Venuto, Chairman 
 


